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City of Unalaska | Department of Parks, Culture and Recreation 
Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes for January 27, 2025


Members present Thomas Roufos, Chair, Greg Peters, Ben Knowles, Kim Hankins.
The parks culture and recreation Advisory Board meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM on January 27, 2025, At the conference room at PCR.
Recognize visitors at the meeting, Jeffrey Milkes, Art Thatcher.
New Business 
The Advisory Board had a presentation from Berry Dunn and associates on the Parks and Recreation Master Plan process focusing on the goals and action items and costs associated with the different programs and facility improvements listed in the plan they determined that a 40% contingency was needed for anything over three to five years out, that also included a 10% escalation cost because of Unalaska’s remote location.
They showed costs for feasibility studies that will need to take place before the project starts to determine the actual cost of the improvement.
The team went through each goal and the costs associated with that item. For example, the multi-use facility is a large facility that would take millions of dollars to build. However, using multiple funding sources like FEMA, telecommunications contracting, staging areas for public works vehicles to provide a storm ready response, could all be part of the funding plan reducing the overall cost to the city.
Another facility that we reviewed in depth was the Aquatic Center. The current Aquatic Center will need significant repairs over the next few years. The roof repair is ongoing, the pool itself needs repairs somewhere around $500,000 to $600,000 along with the mechanical room that could be anywhere from $6 million to $8 million. Having this information and knowing you must spend this much money on repairs, it makes you just want to explore what the cost of a new facility would be.
The Advisory Board Reviewed the Annual Report to the City Council, one minor change was made.  
Old Business
Committee Members Comments 
Greg suggested we take a peak time when we have all the processers in town to look at attendance, maybe in February.  The processing plants have cut weeks off the processing time due to the decrease in fishing.    
Next Meeting is March 17, 2025.
Adjournment at 6:40 p.m.
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